
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Chris,  
 
Reserved Matters Application Reference: 23/00667/REM 
Site: OS Parcel 6372 South East of milestone Farm, Broughton Road, Banbury  
Proposal: Reserved matters application, pursuant to the outline planning permission 
granted under reference 21/03644/OUT for the erection of up to 49 dwellings.  
 
I refer to the latest comments received from Oxfordshire County Council’s (OCC) 
Transport Planner dated 29th June 2023 in response to the detailed design and hereby 
provide further comments on behalf of Orbit Homes.  
 
The OCC officer has continued to raise an objection on the grounds that the proposal still 
does not comply with OCC’s residential parking standards. These require one off-street 
parking space for dwellings comprising one and two bedrooms. The proposal provides 
two off-street spaces for all two-bedroom dwellings, and this is fully justified.  
 
As I mentioned in my covering letter of 2nd June 2023, the rationale behind OCC’s 
revised parking standards is understood however, I would question whether it is 
appropriate for the standards set out in Table 4(a) to be applied as these relate to sites 
within ‘town’ locations.  
 
It is not clear from Cherwell’s interactive proposals map where Banbury’s development 
boundary ends but it could be argued that the site falls outside of this in which case it 
would be more appropriate to apply the standards set out in Table 4(b).  
 
I think we can agree that the site sits somewhere in the middle and rather than spend 
time debating whether it should be classed as either ‘town’ or ‘country’ for the purposes 
of the parking standards, it would be better for us to take a more flexible approach.  
 
In doing so, I would add that this is an affordable housing scheme, and the two-bedroom 
dwellings are designed to be occupied by three and four persons. It is highly likely that 
some of these dwellings will, at some point in time, be occupied by families with more 
than one car.  
 
We have considered the opportunity to reduce the number of off-street spaces for these 
dwellings but, in Orbit’s experience, providing one off-street space will only increase 
demand for on-street parking. Not only does this tend to give rise to neighbour disputes 
and subsequent management issues but, it will also impact on highway safety and the 

 
Chris Wentworth 
Principal Planner Major Projects (North) 
Development Management Division 
Communities Directorate 
Cherwell District Council 
Bodicote House 
Banbury  
OX15 4AA 
 
BY EMAIL 
2nd June 2023 
 
 

Garden Court
Harry Weston Road

Binley Business Park
Coventry CV3 2SU

Tel: 024 7643 8000 
Fax: 024 7643 8299

 




